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3/18/2005
As you know, the IRS is sending letters to Private Foundations to ensure compliance with section 4941 of the Internal Revenue Code, relating to self-dealing transactions.  To this end it is requesting additional information regarding compensation of offices, directors and trustees.

We participated in a conference call with FFOG members on March 16 that reviewed this process in more detail.  The examination letters have been sent in batches.  The first batch was sent last fall and the second batch earlier this year.  There was no consensus as to whether this will be it or if there is more to come.  Some FFOG members recently attended a conference where an IRS representative spoke but would not divulge plans for further mailings.  Several members of FFOG have received letters and will be conducting a one-day survey to see how many in our group have received the letters.  

One FFOG member who serves on an IRS subcommittee indicated that the Service is using these letters to gather information to create its own database.  Initially it was speculated that only organizations with individuals receiving in excess of $1M in compensation would be receiving these letters, but this is not the case.  The database being constructed will be used as a benchmark for reasonableness for future audits of exempt organizations.  An outside service will be used to conduct the initial reasonableness tests on the information received as part of these examinations.

The advice from those who have been involved in examinations was to involve your legal counsel and accounting firm from the start of the process and respond promptly to the letter.  We will continue to keep you up to date of this process and let you know immediately if we receive such a request.  
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